
 
POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER FOR HUMBERSIDE 
AND THE CHIEF CONSTABLE OF HUMBERSIDE POLICE 

 
NOTICE OF CERTIFICATION OF COMPLETION OF  

THE AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS 2015/16 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Police and Crime Commissioner’s (PCC) 
and the Chief Constable’s Independent External Auditors, KPMG, have completed the 
audit of the annual accounts for the year ended 31st March 2016.  
 
An unqualified opinion and audit certificate on the financial statements were issued by 
KPMG on the 29th September 2016.  
 
On the same date, KPMG also issued unqualified conclusions on the PCC’s and Chief 
Constable’s arrangements for securing value for money.  
 
Any interested local government elector may request a copy of the accounts by writing to 
the Deputy Chief Executive and Treasurer at the address below.  A reasonable charge 
may be made for providing copies.  
 
Copies are available to be viewed on the PCC’s website:- www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk 
 and on the Force’s website:- www.humberside.police.uk. 
 
Alternatively, the accounts may be inspected, by appointment, between 9 am to 4pm, 
Monday to Friday at the Humberside Police, Finance Section, Courtland Road, Hull. 
 
Dated 11 October 2016  
 
John Bates 
Deputy Chief Executive and Treasurer 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside 
The Lawns 
Cottingham 
East Riding of Yorkshire 
HU16 5SN 
 


